



دیرستان پسرانه غیر دولتی مشکاة نور - دوره دوم

نام و نام خانوادگی: کلاس: موضوع امتحان: زبان انگلیسی ۱ نام دبیر:

رمز:

A) Write the appropriate word for each definition. (2)

- 1) To protect someone or something from danger :
- 2) Relating to one country :
- 3) To find an answer to a problem :
- 4) A person who travels to a holy shrine :

B) Match columns A and B . There is one extra part in column B .(2)

A

- 5) ancient
- 6) a range of
- 7) key to
- 8) donate

B

- a) success
- b) blood
- c) wind towers
- d) entertainment
- e) activities

C) put the suitable word from the list into the blanks. There is one extra (3)

belief culture develop liquid collect attention hospitable

- 9) Iranian people are very.....and kind to the guests.
- 10) Milk is a type ofthat is very healthy
- 11) Human Knowledge canwith scientist's hard work.
- 12) Myin God helps me during difficult times .
- 13) Robert was studying Spanish language and
- 14) The school busesthe students each morning.

در این قسمت چیزی ننویسید.

D) Put the correct forms of the words in the blanks . (2)

- 15) They research when I saw them in the laboratory. (do)
- 16) At 11 o'clock last night , I a taxi to the nearest hospital. (need)
- 17) Look at those dark clouds in the sky. It.....tonight , but I am not sure about it. (rain)
- 18) My father has a plan for us next summer. Hea new apartment. (buy)

E) Choose the correct choice for each sentence. (4)

- 19) When I entered the class , the teachera new lesson.
a) teach b) taught c) was teaching d) teaches
- 20) I'll see youMonday morning,sunrise.....Tabriz.
a) in,on,at b) on,at,in c) at,in, in d) on,in front of, in
- 21) Ahmad's parentsleft the country last year.
a) himself b) herself c) ourselves d) themselves
- 22) She was very good at math problems .He answered all the questions.....
a) well b) good c) the best d) better
- 23) When travelling abroad, werespect the culture of the local people
a) may b) must c) will d) can
- 24) His math is.....than his physics.
a) bad b) the worst c) worse d) well
- 25)Taj Mahal is a popularin India.
a) desert b) suggestions c) destination d) pyramid
- 26) Edison did notschool and learned science by reading books in the library himself.
a) quit b) quiet c) entertainment d) attend



دیرستان پسرانه غیر دولتی مشکاة نور - دوره دوم

نام و نام خانوادگی: کلاس: موضوع امتحان: زبان انگلیسی ۱ نام دبیر:

F) Unscramble the following sentences.(2)

27) in / key / was / work/ themselves / success / the / hard / belief / their /to/and /in

28) Shiraz / sites /historical/ many /and / an / nature / amazing / has

G) One odd out. (2)

29) travel , trip , nation , journey

30) save , take care of , protect , hurt

31) microbes ,cell , virus , bacteria

32) grow up , develop, destroy , increase

H) There are six mistakes in the text below. Underline them and write the correct forms.(3)

The Persian gulf is a very important sea in the world .Last year we travel to Bandar Abbas and went to visit it. There was some young boys near us on the plane. They were speak polite to each other . I think they were domestic tourist.

33)..... 34)..... 35)..... 36)..... 37)..... 38).....

I) Read the following text and complete the table. Write only one word for each box.(4)

Some scientists did not have easy lives , but they tried a lot and studied patiently when they were working on problems. They never felt weak when they were working on difficult problems. One of them was Alexander Fleming that found a new medicine while working on antibiotics.

Proper noun	Singular noun	Plural irregular noun	Plural regular noun	adjective	adverb	Action verb	State verb
39.	40.	41.	42.	43.	44.	45.	46.

در این قسمت چیزی ننویسید.

.....							
-------	-------	-------	-------	-------	-------	-------	-------

J) Read the passage , and complete it with the appropriate words.(3)

More than half of blood is (47) It is a (48).....and yellow liquid . It (49).....
red and white cells. White cells defend our body (50).....microbes. The red cells take oxygen round the
body and (51).....carbon dioxide from the body (52).....

- | | | | |
|-----------------|------------|----------------|------------|
| 47) a) liquid | b) gift | c) plasma | d) paint |
| 48) a) plain | b) clear | c) near | d) quiet |
| 49) a) collects | b) orbits | c) puts out | d) carries |
| 50) a) against | b) again | c) in front of | d) polite |
| 51) a) correct | b) connect | c) collect | d) donate |
| 52) a) graves | b) cradles | c) signs | d) parts |

K) Read the passage bellow and answer the questions.(4)

Travel is about visiting new places and meeting new people. When visiting a destination
, a traveler should take care of people, places , and cultures. So before any travel, we must pay
attention to some points.

First we must read as much as possible about the main tourist attractions we are going to visit.
Searching the Internet is an easy way to know about them .Also learning a few words and
phrases of the local language can be very useful , especially when we meet new people
there.

When we meet local people we must not forget that we are guests. So we must respect their
way of living. When visiting historical or holy places we must respect them , too.



دیرستان پسرانه غیر دولتی مشکاة نور - دوره دوم

نام و نام خانوادگی: کلاس: موضوع امتحان: زبان انگلیسی ۱ نام دبیر:

53) What is travel ?.....

54) When we meet local people , what shouldn't we forget?

55) Must we learn the local language of the people completely ?

56) A good traveler should not respect the holy places. True False

57) We can get information about the destination by searching the net. True False

GoodLuck

Listening Exam score out of 9 :

در این قسمت چیزی ننویسید.

Written Exam score out of 31 :

The Total Term Score from 40 :

www-kanoon-ir

تاریخ امتحان: ۱۴۰۳/۰۳/۱۹
مدت امتحان: ۸۰ دقیقه

بسمه تعالی

مدیریت آموزش و پرورش ناحیه چهار تبریز

رمز:



شماره صندلی:

دبیرستان پسرانه غیر دولتی مشکاة نور - دوره دوم

نام و نام خانوادگی: کلاس: موضوع امتحان: زبان انگلیسی ۱ نام دبیر:

جواب سوالات

رمز:

A) Write the appropriate word for each definition. (2)

- 1) To protect someone or something from danger : *defend*
- 2) Relating to one country : *domestic*
- 3) To find an answer to a problem : *solve*
- 4) A person who travels to a holy shrine : *pilgrim*

B) Match columns A and B . There is one extra part in column B . (2)

A

- 5) ancient *c*
- 6) a range of *e*
- 7) key to *a*
- 8) donate *b*

B

- a) success
- b) blood
- c) wind towers
- d) entertainment
- e) activities

C) put the suitable word from the list into the blanks. There is one extra (3)

belief culture develop liquid collect attention hospitable

- 9) Iranian people are very *hospitable* and kind to the guests.
- 10) Milk is a type of *liquid* that is very healthy
- 11) Human Knowledge can *develop* with scientist's hard work.
- 12) My *belief* in God helps me during difficult times .
- 13) Robert was studying Spanish language and *culture*
- 14) The school buses *collect* the students each morning.

D) Put the correct forms of the words in the blanks . (2)

- 15) They were doing research when I saw them in the laboratory. (do)
- 16) At 11 o'clock last night , I needed a taxi to the nearest hospital. (need)
- 17) Look at those dark clouds in the sky. It may rain tonight , but I am not sure about it. (rain)
- 18) My father has a plan for us next summer. He is going to buy a new apartment. (buy)

E) Choose the correct choice for each sentence. (4)

- 19) When I entered the class , the teachera new lesson.
a) teach b) taught **c) was teaching** d) teaches
- 20) I'll see youMonday morning,sunrise.....Tabriz.
a) in,on,at **b) on,at,in** c) at,in, in d) on,in front of, in
- 21) Ahmad's parentsleft the country last year.
a) himself b) herself c) ourselves **d) themselves**
- 22) She was very good at math problems .He answered all the questions.....
a) well b) good c) the best d) better
- 23) When travelling abroad, werespect the culture of the local people
a) may **b) must** c) will d) can
- 24) His math is.....than his physics.
a) bad b) the worst **c) worse** d) well
- 25)Taj Mahal is a popularin India.
a) desert b) suggestions **c) destination** d) pyramid
- 26) Edison did notschool and learned science by reading books in the library himself.
a) quit b) quiet c) entertainment **d) attend**

تاریخ امتحان: ۱۴۰۳/۰۳/۱۹

بسمه تعالی

مدت امتحان: ۸۰ دقیقه

مدیریت آموزش و پرورش ناحیه چهار تبریز



شماره سند: ۰۰۰۰

دبیرستان پسرانه غیر دولتی مشکاة نور - دوره دوم

نام و نام خانوادگی: کلاس: موضوع امتحان: زبان انگلیسی ۱ نام دبیر:

F) Unscramble the following sentences.(2)

27) in / key / was / work / themselves / success / the / hard / belief / their / to / and / in

The key to their success was hard work and belief in themselves

28) Shiraz / sites / historical / many / and / an / nature / amazing / has

Shiraz has many historical sites and an amazing nature

G) One odd out. (2)

29) travel , trip , nation , journey

30) save , take care of , protect , hurt

31) microbes (cell) , virus , bacteria

32) grow up , develop , destroy , increase

H) There are six mistakes in the text below. Underline them and write the correct forms.(3)

The Persian ³³gulf is a very important sea in the world. Last year we ³⁴travel to Bandar Abbas and went to visit it. There ³⁵was some young boys near us on the plane. They were ³⁶speak polite to each other. I think they were domestic ³⁷tourist.

33) Gulf 34) traveled 35) were 36) speaking 37) Politely 38) Tourists

I) Read the following text and complete the table. Write only one word for each box. (4)

Some scientists did not have easy lives , but they tried a lot and studied patiently when they were working on problems. They never felt weak when they were working on difficult problems. One of them was Alexander Fleming that found a new medicine while working on antibiotics.

Proper noun اسم خاص	Singular noun اسم مفرد	Plural irregular noun جمع نامنظم	Plural regular noun جمع نامنظم	adjective صفت	adverb صیغه	Action verb فعل کنشی	State verb فعل غیر کنشی
39. Alexander Fleming	40. medicine	41. lives	42. scientists problems antibiotics	43. easy weak difficult new	44. Patiently	45. Tried Studied working found	46. Felt have

برای هر صفت یک فعل کافی است

در این قسمت چیزی ننویسید.

.....							
-------	-------	-------	-------	-------	-------	-------	-------

J) Read the passage , and complete it with the appropriate words.(3)

More than half of blood is (47) It is a (48).....and yellow liquid . It (49)..... red and white cells. White cells defend our body (50).....microbes. The red cells take oxygen round the body and (51).....carbon dioxide from the body (52).....

- | | | | |
|---|---|---|---|
| 47) a) liquid | b) gift | ☒ c) plasma | d) paint |
| 48) a) plain | ☒ b) clear | c) near | d) quiet |
| 49) a) collects | b) orbits | c) puts out | ☒ d) carries |
| 50) ☒ a) against | b) again | c) in front of | d) polite |
| 51) a) correct | b) connect | ☒ c) collect | d) donate |
| 52) a) graves | b) cradles | c) signs | ☒ d) parts |

K) Read the passage bellow and answer the questions.(4)

⁵³Travel is about visiting new places and meeting new people. When visiting a destination ,a traveler should take care of people, places , and cultures. So before any travel, we must pay attention to some points.

First we must read as much as possible about the main tourist attractions we are going to visit. Searching the Internet is an easy way to know about them .Also ⁵⁵learning a few words and phrases of the local language can be very useful ,especially when we meet new people there.

⁵⁴When we meet local people we must not forget that we are guests. So we must respect their way of living. When visiting historical or holy places we must respect them , too.

تاریخ امتحان: ۱۴۰۴/۰۳/۱۹

بسمه تعالی

مدت امتحان: ۸۰ دقیقه

مدیریت آموزش و پرورش ناحیه چهار تبریز



شماره صندلی:

دیرستان پسرانه غیر دولتی مشکاة نور - دوره دوم

نام و نام خانوادگی: کلاس: موضوع امتحان: زبان انگلیسی ۱ نام دیر:

53) What is travel? Travel is about visiting new places and meeting new people

54) When we meet local people, what shouldn't we forget?

when we must not forget that we are guests

55) Must we learn the local language of the people completely?

No, learning a few words and phrases of the local language can be enough

56) A good traveler should not respect the holy places. True False

57) We can get information about the destination by searching the net. True False

GoodLuck

Listening Exam score out of 9: